[image: image1]
Editorial Statement

Ian Bosworth (1966-2013)

The news that on 16th June 2013 Brother Ian Bosworth lost his battle with cancer shocked UCU members throughout the country, but particularly in Wales.

Up to his death, Ian taught maths at Coleg Morgannwg in Pontypridd, and was an active member of both NATFHE and UCU, serving in the past as NATFHE branch secretary in the College and as Chair of NATFHE in Wales.

Ian can be compared with two others taken from us when relatively young; 

Bernard Owens (also of Coleg Morgannwg) and Dave Hamer, formerly of Deeside College.

None of these were drawn to Trade Unionism for personal gain. All wanted to assist those in the struggle to improve conditions.

Ian was a committed Socialist who will be remembered for his quiet and gentle approach. Our sincerest condolences to his widow Natalie and to his young family.

The labour movement has lost a fighter it could ill afford to lose, at a tragically early age. 

Pam Hughes (Branch Chair formerly of Deeside College)

Norman Morgan (Branch Vice-chair formerly of Coleg Morgannwg)

Andrew Price (Branch Secretary and bulletin editor, formerly of Coleg Glan Hafren)

John Martin (Branch Treasurer, formerly of Coleg Menai
A MESSAGE FROM OUR 
NEWLY ELECTED 

VICE PRESIDENT

Editor's Note.  In the recent elections for the Union’s National officers and NEC, members will have noted the victory of Liz Lawrence in the election for Vice President.  Standing as a UCU Left candidate, Liz works at Sheffield Hallam University, and has a long record of national and local activity within  both NATFHE and UCU. Below, Liz outlines her views on what should be the priorities for the union in the coming period.

I welcome the opportunity to outline to members of the UCU Wales Retired Members Branch my priorities for UCU.  May I also take this opportunity to thank all branch members who supported me in the recent NEC elections.  My priorities are as follows.

Defending the Equality Agenda. 
      Equality gains won by past generations are under threat.  Disabled people are facing increased social isolation and poverty as benefits are cut.  Far Right and fascist political parties are exploiting the present crisis by scapegoating, black and minority ethnic communities and migrants.  Women are being forced out of the labour market by rising childcare costs.  Defence of the equality agenda must be the central focus of resistance to government austerity measures.

Defending universal benefits and pensions 
      The National Pensioners Convention is doing a fantastic job in defending universal benefits.  Defend universal benefits and decent pensions for all.

Defending education, jobs and working conditions.  
     There is a clear linkage between fighting privatisation and cuts in public expenditure, and defending jobs, pay and pensions.  These are not two distinct struggles with education in one department and industrial policies in another.  UCU can galvanise members and our allies if we argue confidently for the type of education system and public services we want.  UCU must work with other unions and the TUC for coordinated industrial action against cuts and to reverse the policies of austerity.

Economic Alternatives.  
      A successful fightback means challenging arguments such as 'we are all in this together' and 'the national debt must be repaid quickly'.  Trade unions need to debate economic strategies so we are clear on whether we favour as return to Keynesianism or the socialist transformation of society. 

Building the Union. 
     All this requires active recruitment and showing the importance orf having a union in the workplace.  Often the best way to do this is through local campaigns against job intensification.  We needc to help members tackle workloads, so they can defend  pay jobs and pensions.

Elizabeth Lawrence,   June 2013. 

If you have an email address and received this through the post please pass on your email as this reduces costs and administration. Please email pensions@ucu.org.uk with your name and address and membership number (on the envelop) Thanks

[image: image3.jpg]u Wales retired members

NEWSLETTER

University and Callege Union





[image: image2]



For more information on the UCU Wales Retired Members Branch please contact: 


Branch Secretary Andrew Price 


on 02920462168 


or on � HYPERLINK "mailto:ucuwalesretiredmembersbranch.u@googlemail.com"��ucuwalesretiredmembersbranch.u@googlemail.com�











FORTHCOMING EVENTS FOR THE UCU WALES RETIRED MEMBERS BRANCH





September 13th 2013, 12pm-2pm


Branch meeting in the Royal Oak Hotel, Broadway Cardiff.  





Discussion on the health policy of the All Wales Government to be led by a Labour AM.





December 6th 2013 12pm onwards





       Annual Christmas Dinner 


       at the Park Inn,


        Mary Anne Street, Cardiff.  





      A three course meal, drink and  a stimulating guest speaker.  


     


      Further details will be sent out to members in September.








For more information on the UCU Wales Retired Members Branch please contact Branch secretary Andrew Price on 02920462168 or on � HYPERLINK "mailto:ucuwalesretiredmembersbranch.u@googlemail.com"��ucuwalesretiredmembersbranch.u@googlemail.com�














Thanks to Geoff Jones (formerly Sussex University) for production.








